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2024-2025 District Officers 
 

Governor: Lion Carl Cozart          

1st Vice Gov.: Lion Aleta Cozart 

2nd Vice Gov.: Vacant 

Secretary: Lion Denise Temple 

Treasurer: Lion Robert Phillips 

IPDG: Lion Ted Hamilton  
 

 

 2024-2025 Zone Chairs 
 

R1‐Z1: Vacant  

R1‐Z2: Lion Jody Sivyer 

R2‐Z1: Lion Becky Hamilton              

R2‐Z2: Lion Kenny Kinsey  

R3‐Z1: Lion Chuck Vasalion 

R3‐Z2: Lion Eileen Delaney   

R4‐Z1: Lion Chrissy Andre 

 

My District Governor’s motto for this Lions’ 
year is “Together We Leave Footprints.” As I 
make my visitations around the District, I have 
witnessed many fine people leaving their 
“footprints.”  
 

Clubs doing great work: Adopt-A-Highway 
programs; helping with chicken BBQs; selling 
popcorn at football games; sponsoring golf  

outings; helping with a balloonfest; working a pancake breakfast or 
sponsoring a student of the month (plus, so many more, too 
numerous to mention). It is great to see so many Lions Clubs leaving 
their footprints on their communities.  Keep up the good work!  
 

I am enthused by the training that LCI is doing to sponsor the growth 
of the 1.5 Mission.  I’m encouraged by the beginnings of a “Lions 
USA” effort and identity.  Getting diverse groups of Lions together can 
only help strengthen our goal to reach a larger membership.  I’m glad 
to report that our own District 11-C2 membership is going up!   
 

If your Lions Club is your 
town’s “best kept secret,” we 
need to change that.  We need 
to get out there and make sure 
when people hear about Lions, 
they don’t only think of 
football!   I hope everyone has 
a great Christmas and a safe 
New Year. 

 

DG Carl Cozart   989-277-4847 
gonehunting35@outlook.com 

Places of Interest: 
 

Lions District Web Site  

District Newsletters 

Lions of Michigan Foundation 

Lions of Michigan 

Lions Clubs International 

Lions of Michigan YouTube Channel 

Bit of Wisdom 
 

http://www.district11c2.org/
http://www.e-district.org/sites/11c2/page-6.php
https://www.lmsf.net/
http://lionsofmi.com/
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en
http://www.lionsofmi.tv/


 

 

Around The 
District 

 

Laingsburg Lions Club  
 

Laingsburg Lions club donate $500 
to the Greater Laingsburg Recyclers 
on Sept. 28th. 
 

1st picture has all the Recyclers 
present that day along with Lions 
Mike Danek and Tom Turke holding 
the BIG check. 
 

 

 

 

2nd picture l-r are Recycler Terry Link, Lion 
Mike Danek and Tom Turek, Recycler Todd 
Brewer 
 
 

 

 

 
 

R1-Z2 and R4-Z1 Bi-Zone Service Project 
 

Lions of District 11-C2 were “stocking stuffing” in Bancroft on December 3rd.  There was a 
large turnout of Lions who enjoyed a potluck dinner before filling 80 Christmas stockings 
with shampoo, conditioner, toothbrushes, toothpaste, hairbrushes, lip balm, crayons, 
toys, and more.  
 

The stockings, along with bags of coloring books and sacks of candy, will be delivered to 
three area domestic violence shelters: EVE in Lansing, Siren’s in Charlotte, and 
SafeCenter in St. Johns/Owosso. 
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Laingsburg Lions Club 
 

This past summer, Laingsburg Lions donated 
$4,441.49 to Sleepy Hollow State Park for the 
purchase of Mobi-mats pictured above. On the 
Mobi-mats are l-r Lion Dane Nickols, Park Director 
Jodivyer and Past Pres. Lion Mike Foster. 
 

  
 
 

 

Owosso Lions Club 
 

The Owosso Lions Club held a Soup-er 
Food Drive on November 10, 2025. In 
just two short hours, more than 250 
pounds of food was collected, and later 
donated to a local food pantry. 

 
 

Charlotte Lions Club & Olivet Lions Club  
 

Charlotte Lions Bob Phillips and Connie O’Neill transported 
1,000 pieces of cheese on 9/4/24 from Shipshewana, 
Indianna back to Lion Nancy Lampman’s garage in Charlotte 
to sort and process pre-orders.  All 1,000 pieces of cheese 
were sold by nearly all the Lions in the club.  Lions Dean 
Steward and Kathryn Conrad sold cheese at TSC.   
 

The Olivet Lions Club invited Lion Dianne to attend one of 
their meetings to sell cheese.  Zone Chair and President of 
the Olivet Club, Chuck Vasilion shows off the cheese he 
purchased.  The final profit from the cheese sale is estimated 
to be approximately $1,500. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

In need of 
your photos 

and captions. 
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Olivet Lions Club 
 

Pictured is Gale Knoll, Olivet Lions 
treasurer presenting a check for $1580 to 
Marie Steele of the Olivet Good Neighbor 
food pantry.  The proceeds are from the 
Olivet Lions annual Harvest Dinner which 
included participation by area churches 

and University of Olivet students. 
  

 
 

 
   

   

 

 
 

Eaton Rapids Lions Club  
 

 

Eaton Rapids Lions Club Peace Poster 

winner is Libby Gruebeck! We had the 

pleasure of awarding Libby a check for 

$100 and get to thank all of the other 

participants in this project. Libby’s art 

will now be entered into the National 

competition for a chance to win $5,000!  

Congratulations Libby! We also want to 

thank Eaton Rapids Teen Space for 

bringing this to the kids! 
 

 

 

  
 

Mason Lions Club 
 
 

The Mason Lions Club is helping 
sponsor Roland. He is a Leader Dog 
puppy and very cute. Our sponsor 
packet arrived just the other day.  

 

   
 

Bath Township Lions Club 
 

In preparation for the Holiday tree 
lighting event members of our club 
braved the cold and snow to put up the 
Nativity Scene in the park.  A little 
history note: this tradition started over 
40 years ago, when our member 
Raymond Eschteuth made it and would 
make sure it was on display every year. 
We honor this tradition and hope the 
community will enjoy. 
eWitt Breakfast Lions President Tom 
Doyle presents a $2000 to Lion Gail 
Watkins who sits on the Board for 
Clinton Transit ( the Blue Bus) which 
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Bancroft Lioness Lions Club 
 

Three carloads of food and a check 
for Durand Loaves and Fishes picked 
up from Bertha Neal kiddos and staff. 
All delivered to Durand Loaves and 
Fishes by the Bancroft Lioness Lions 
Club. Thanks to all for your 
generosity.  

 

  

Olivet Lions Club 
 

Olivet Lions treasurer, Gale Knoll is 
presenting Olivet Community Schools 
superintendent, John Mertz with a 
check for $1500 for the school's student 
assistance fund which provides funds for 
things that teachers would pay for out 
of their own pockets for students like 
personal care needs, coats, hats, etc.  

 

 

Lions of Michigan Leadership Institute 
 

On November 9, 2024, a great group of District 11-C2 leaders posed for this picture. They 
attended and staffed the Institute in this year in Roscommon.  Congratulations to all the 
graduates! 



Around The District 

 

Charlotte Lions Club  
 
 

The Charlotte Lions Club sponsored and 
decorated their table with pictures of 
Lions “serving their community”.  The 
lions purchased silent auction items and 
raffle tickets to help increase the 
proceeds, which will go to Eaton Siren 
Shelter.  This event was held on 
November 17, 2024 at St. Mary’s Church 
in Charlotte, with a sold-out crowd of 
200.  The group picture includes the 
following lions:  Left to Right;  Nancy 
Lampman, Sally and John Messner, 
Wendy Copenhaver-Skidmore, Jan and 
Bob Phillips, and Dianne Barmes.  Lion 
Connie Oneill was seated at the empty 
chair but is taking the picture.  Lion Nancy 
won a super raffle prize of a $200 
certificate for a Recks Jewelry store in 
Charlotte.   Congratulations Lion Nancy! 
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Vermontville Lions Club 
 

Vermontville Lion Club Student 
of the Month Chairman, Jeff 
Fisher, presents Maple Valley 8th 
grader Easton Hansbarger with 
the Student of Month Certificate 
for November along with a Gift 
Certificate. Easton’s favorite 
subject is math while enjoying 
basketball, baseball, football, 
wrestling, fishing and Hunting. 
Easton’s parents are Cole and 
Jennifer Hansbarger.  
. 
 
 
 

 

   
 

Eaton Rapids Lions Club 
 

We had a great time celebrating our 80th 
anniversary!  Thank you to all Lions who attended 
and especially to the Olivet Lions Club for 
providing the cake and punch!   We even 
received a proclamation from the City of Eaton 
Rapids. We want to go another 80 years! 
  



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Holt Lions Club 
 

Halloween In The Park, October 27, 2024! The 
annual event was held at Valhalla Park because of 
construction going on at the Fire Station next to 
Veterans Memorial Park. Maybe a lot of people 
didn't know about the change of location.  But it was 
a great day, warm and sunny. The kids , parents and 
friends all had a good time. The Valhalla Park has the 
advantage of playgrounds and space to just relax. 
Now we just do it again next year. 
 
 

  
 
 

 

Owosso Lions Club 
 

The Owosso Lions Club held a Soup-er 
Food Drive on November 10, 2025. In 
just two short hours, more than 250 
pounds of food was collected, and later 
donated to a local food pantry. 

 

   
 

Bretton Woods Lions Club 
 

At dinner November 7th at One North we had two 
potential members join us, Mark and Lisa 
Holcomb.  Both have applied for membership, 
and we look for to officially welcoming them as 
new members.   
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lions Club of Wacousta 
 

Our club has celebrated 36 years 

of service with a great group of 

friends, and we’re loving every 

minute of it! 

Around The District 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Several of our District 11-C2 friends have been busy at Bear Lake Camp.  Here is information from the last Camp Newsletter: 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Zone R3-Z2 is hosting a meeting for all Lions in District11-C2. Our guest speaker will be Lion 
Cyndi Mark talking about Leos in our district. She has asked for everyone to come and bring 
ideas on recruiting more Leos. Please invite Lions from your clubs to attend!  We will be 
meeting Tuesday, January 21, 2025 at the Delhi Café, 4625 E. Willoughby Rd. in Holt, Mi at 
6 PM.  More details will be coming, but please RSVP to Lion Eileen Delaney at 
lioneileen53@gmail.com or 517-281-1856 by January 13, 2025. 

 

Around The 
District 
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Save the date and details to follow 
  

District 11 C-2 Celebration of Service 
 
Who: District 11 C2 will be having our joint convention with 11 C1 Lions 
Where: Comfort Inn in Mt. Pleasant 
When: Friday, March 21 - Saturday, March 22, 2025 
 

Preliminary schedule: 
Friday PM Social event and hospitality room 
Saturday AM Memorial Service 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

District 11‐C2 Cabinet Meetings 
The third Cabinet Meeting of the 2024‐2025 Year 

will be held on Saturday, January 18, 2025, at the Perry VFW at 9 AM 
 

PLEASE RSVP TO  
Cabinet Secretary Lion Denise Temple 

tsjellyboo@aol.com 
 

FOR ALL CABINET MEETINGS. 
We need to get our numbers in advance of each meeting. 

UPCOMING CABINET MEETINGS  

Saturday, March 22, 2025, cabinet meeting #4 at convention in Mt. Pleasant 
Tuesday, April 22, 2025, cabinet meeting #5 at Dutch Hollow in Durand at 6 PM 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LIONS OF MICHIGAN FORUM 2025 
February 28 - March 1, 2025 

 

Delta Marriott, Kalamazoo 

KEY SPEAKER WILL BE PIP BRIAN SHEEHAN! 
 

See next page for registration form. 

More information to follow. 

 

 

 

 Question? Send us an Email Here 
 

 

mailto:tsjellyboo@aol.com
mailto:%20https://www.lionsofmi.com/index.php/contacts/contact-us
mailto:%20https://www.lionsofmi.com/index.php/contacts/contact-us
mailto:%20https://www.lionsofmi.com/index.php/contacts/contact-us
mailto:%20https://www.lionsofmi.com/index.php/contacts/contact-us


 

2025 MICHIGAN LIONS FORUM 

MICHIGAN LIONS-MAKE YOUR MARK!  
Feb. 28-Mar. 1, 2025 

Featuring LCI Guests, PIP Brian & Lori Sheehan 

 
Join us February 28-March 1, 2025 at the Delta Marriott Kalamazoo 

2747 S 11th Street, Kalamazoo, MI 49009 

Reservations available at the 

BEST WESTERN SUITES KALAMAZOO 
269-350-5522  Room Rate: $117.00 
Registration Cost:  $50.00/person 

https://www.bestwestern.com/en_US/book/hotel-rooms.23163.html?groupId=8D6QX5G2 
 

Please complete the registration form and send it along with a check to: 
Lions of Michigan 5730 Executive Drive • Lansing, MI 48911 

Telephone 517-887-6640 or Fax 517-887-6642. 
 

ONLINE REGISTRATION COMING SOON! 
 
Name _________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Address____________________________________ ___________________________________________  
 

Club Name/District___________________________________________________  
 

Contact Phone______________________________________________________  
 

Email______________________________________________________________ 
 
 

Names of Registrants:           Food Allergies:___________________ 
 

1.___________________________________2._____________________________ 
 

3.___________________________________4._____________________________ 
 
# ____ Registrants at $50.00/person* =   $________         
        
*Registration includes lunch, Forum, and proceedings booklet. 
 
Register by February 14 to guarantee lunch and booklet.  
 

Large Group Service Project Friday Night – Lions MI Forum Saturday! 

 
 

https://www.bestwestern.com/en_US/book/hotel-rooms.23163.html?groupId=8D6QX5G2


 

 
 
 
 

SAVE THE DATE 

2025 MD11 CONVENTION 
May 15-17th, 2025 
DOUBLETREE HOTEL 
Bay City MI 48708 

 

You will be able to register and pay online for all 
your 2025 MD11 Convention needs.  More 
information will be available nearer the date in 
2025. 
 

Michigan Lions - We're on a Mission to Grow! 
 

 
 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE  
for the  

2025 INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION 
July 13-17 2025  
Orlando, Florida 

 

Greetings Lions, Leos and friends. Here is an important update for our international convention in 2025: 

 We know that many of you were looking forward to attending our 107th international convention in Mexico 
City. Unfortunately, due to unforeseen challenges, and after lengthy and ongoing efforts to secure contracts 
with acceptable terms that provided the confidence we needed to host a successful convention in Mexico 
City, we are announcing a change of venue for our international convention. While we are disappointed to 
share this update, we are excited to announce that we have been able to secure a wonderful new site in 
Orlando, Florida, U.S.A. for the 2025 international convention. The dates for the event will be July 13-17, 
2025. Updated registration information will be provided to Lions as soon as it’s ready. Orlando is a magical 
city, renowned for its exemplary hotel accommodations, traveler-friendly airport and world-class convention 
center. The city is famous for its wide range of entertainment, including iconic theme parks, trendy shopping 
and great restaurants, making Orlando one of the top destinations globally. We are extremely grateful for the 
partnership and collaboration from the city of Orlando, and we’re already working together to create an 
incredible convention experience for you.  

 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 



 

TIME IS RUNNING OUT TO BE  
A PART OF THIS CHALLENGE! 

 
“It’s a tremendous contribution to humanity and 

to the legacy of our founder, Melvin Jones.”  
 

 
 

 
 

The Melvin Jones Fellowship (MJF) is the 
backbone of the Lions Clubs International 
Foundation.  It is presented to individuals 
who donate $1,000 to LCIF or to people for 
whom a donation was made by others. 

 

Your Lions Club can also now participate in 
District 11-C2’s “Melvin Jones Challenge 100.”  Do it at your next 
meeting by contributing $100 from your Club with a check made out 
to “District 11-C2,” and send it to DG Carl Cozart, 215 N. Shiawassee 
Street, P.O. Box 362, Bancroft, MI 48414.  
(Do not send to LCIF or LMSF, please.)  
 
Put your Club in the running to be selected in this special Challenge.  
Get your chance to be able to have the District award a Melvin Jones 
Fellowship to the person your Club chooses.  For every ten clubs 
participating, the District Governor will randomly select one Club to 
designate a recipient for a District application.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 
Inspiring and Engaging Lionism  
in the United States and its Affiliates:  

 

Introducing 
LionsUSA 

 
Lionism has always been about community, service, and leadership. It’s about coming together to make the 
world a better place. But as times change, so must we. That’s where LionsUSA comes in—a grassroots 
movement designed to inspire and engage Lionism across the United States and build a brighter, stronger future 
for all Lions. 
 
WHAT IS LIONSUSA? 

 
LionsUSA is more than just a group; it’s a movement. Comprised of individuals dedicated to uplifting and 
strengthening Lionism, it’s an inclusive network that invites every member of the Lions in the United States and 
its Affiliates to participate. 
 
At its heart, LionsUSA is about action—both now and in the future. By coming together, we aim to support one 
another, grow membership, cultivate dynamic leaders, and inspire Lions across the nation to engage in service 
projects that create meaningful change. 
 
THE MISSION OF LIONSUSA 
 

LionsUSA’s mission spans across Constitutional Area 1 with six key goals: 
 
1. Expand and Sustain Membership: Grow an inclusive and thriving membership in every club, District, and 

Multiple District. 
2. Promote a Supportive Network: Build connections among Lions to drive positive change for a better 

tomorrow. 
3. Cultivate Leadership: Foster and empower forward-thinking Lions leaders who will shape the future. 
4. Engage in Service: Inspire Lions to take on humanitarian service projects—whether large or small—to 

make a difference. 
5. Serve with Integrity: Encourage Lions to lead with conviction, compassion, and integrity in all they do. 
6. Celebrate Fellowship: Promote fun, camaraderie, fellowship, and family as we grow and serve together. 
 
This is more than a movement; it’s a mission to reignite the passion for Lionism in the United States. By taking 
part in LionsUSA, you’re stepping into a community committed to service, growth, and leadership—all while 
fostering the connections and joy that make Lionism so special. 
 
Together, we can transform the way we serve, lead, and grow. Let’s make Lionism stronger than ever—because 
the future of service starts with us. 
 
Lions USA General Interest form: 
 
https://forms.gle/MVJbGJhZ2EoxHv7w6 
 
 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.gle%2FMVJbGJhZ2EoxHv7w6%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR0pJj-GRnIUXi4SDEWw1cbvCYc1lmJO-9ovcU5wKFw31QQ9gb6xiqMePxE_aem_4UspPeNjC_oBpnRQPMkNLw&h=AT2QpHuK5WP6satsAIgwa8ke3QwzUVlnOMClBPuhbIqetTUi4cFyRyEgdJanFLMinEUWVDyTVQFiz91moTef8mBLdpzhrBZwuweFg47wcLV46cy8jwhAs8U17Amb_RDg_TrFsdqRDajRJ5JnIw&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT2wKzR8fYYdXz_6mBaFDb_wBYpVbEosLeR8Ux3Z9Kx59Goq8bVZpeaBAnfHKfgSI5a6xaisbWGpjFMOfaRIZxB58F58tecLM2cbQdnOi3Ev62brvdGqYl0tnXBgyKBa3M8QiEGPva2wXyjRvO3ohaEnwsvVcCTe-KY2PEyqj0XRA3hGlZFLVr0H7VYCSqlwZY5vRDEAzFroY_tmZCxNZOkiIjrNc_HpODHKurnHW1qltLJd9_MVgxjpVTc


 

 

 

 

 

THURSDAY 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 11-C2 
Help fight hunger  

in our communities 
 
 

Your loose change makes a  
difference to food banks supporting our 

community members. 
 

During our Cabinet meetings,  drop it into the 
yellow canister to show your support. 

 

 
• January 18, 2025 @ Perry VFW, Perry 
• March 22, 2025 @ Celebration of     

                                          Service, Mt. Pleasant  
• April 24, 2025 @ Dutch Hollow, Durand 

 
 

The Hunger Committee** also encourages each club to  
collect loose change at their meetings and to bring their club’s 

“loose change” to the Cabinet meetings. 
 

 
** Please contact 

Lion Karen Ketola (517.927.4834) or Lion Jenny Stromlund (810.923.4251) if 
you'd like to match a Cabinet Meeting Collection 

 

 
 



 
 
 

 

 
The Lions of Michigan Foundation is 

proud to recognize the brave men and 

women serving our nation in the United 

States military. We have Lion Mints 

Care Packages ready for distribution, 

but we need the names and addresses 

of more service men and women to recognize. Please help us 

by displaying and distributing this flyer in your community. 

                             LIONS OF MICHIGAN 
FOUNDATION 
5730 Executive Drive 
Lansing, Michigan 48911 
517-887-6640 
info@lmsf.net 
www.lmsf.net 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 PLEASE SEND A LION MINTS CARE PACKAGE TO: 

 
Military Member's Name:       

Rank:     Unit:     

APO: FPO:    AE: AA:  AP:  

Street Address:   

City/State/Zip Code:   

mailto:info@lmsf.net
http://www.lmsf.net/


 

Get Ready Now for “Celebrate Community 2025” 
by Lion Doug Klein, APR, CTA 
 
 

“Celebrate Community” is a joint initiative of the four major volunteer service organizations that 
focuses on community needs, which took place for the fourth year in September 2024.    The 
global organizations – Kiwanis International, Lions Clubs International, Optimist International, and 
Rotary International – first collaborated in 2021 to promote local joint service projects.  
 
This annual public effort encourages clubs to reach out to one another to work together on projects 
that improve and benefit their local communities.  Not content to just share space on the welcome 
sign when people drive into town, we’ve cooperated to help and also raised our club’s local 
visibility.  Over the four years we’ve been doing this in Mason, Michigan, our four local clubs have 
raised thousands of dollars to help worthy community causes.   
 
In 2021, Mason, Michigan service clubs worked together to raise funds for the annual CROP Hunger 
Walk in Mason. In 2022, the clubs raised money for the Sparrow Hair-a-Thon Thon and Maggie’s 
Wigs 4 Kids of Michigan for Childhood Cancer Awareness Month. In 2023, the donations went to 
two organizations: the Friends of the Mason Library and the Mason Area Historical Society.  
 
Both the Library and Museum were continuing to undergo renovations, so Celebrate Community 
2024 in Mason was an extension of the 2023 fundraising efforts. Our service clubs again helped to 
make sure the two buildings continue their important work in preserving Mason’s cultural heritage.  
 

As in past years, a “Celebrate Community” fundraising kit was 
given to each club.  The 2024 kit had a poster, easel, 
handouts, and two donation jars – each with an election 
theme with “Vote for Team Museum” and “Vote for Team 
Library.”  Clubs could choose their own ways to contribute, 
however.  Passing the donation jars around at club meetings, 
making a club donation, and encouraging larger donations from individual 
members were the most popular.   
 
The Mason Area Historical Society and The Friends of the Mason Library are both 
501c3 nonprofit organizations and  also received funds directly from individuals in 
the community as part of this campaign.  We requested that the nonprofits inform 
the appropriate service organization if donations were made in the name of one of 
our clubs. 
 
Some donors made large contributions in the name of a service club, even though 

they were not a member of any club at all.  It seems folks in Mason realize that service clubs are the heart of our 
communities. They know that so many people each year depend on our clubs’ service and support.   
 
We all know that we can make an even bigger impact when we work together. What will be our focus for this coming 
September?  That has yet to be determined.  However, now is the time to begin to discuss ideas.  What ideas do you have 
for a joint project to help your area’s local clubs “Celebrate Community” in 2025?  
 
 

Lion Doug Klein regularly passes along tips to help your Lions Club sharpen its public relations and marketing efforts.  He has been 
 a member of the Mason, Michigan Lions Club since he retired in 2018 as a Lansing Community College adjunct professor of public 
relations, communication, business, and marketing.  He is currently serving as Mason Lions Club Secretary, District 11-C2 Public 
Relations Chair, and MD11 State PR / Information Chair and Marketing Chair.  A member of the Public Relations Society of America 
since 1983, he has held their prestigious APR designation (Accreditation in Public Relations) since 1996.  He was inducted into the 
American Marketing Association’s national honorary Alpha Mu Alpha in 2012.  Contact him with any public relations or marketing 
questions at (517) 775-8601 or at dougklein@usa.net by email. 
 

 


